Ambassador Jean de Dieu Ndikumana

Embassy of the Republic of Burundi

2233 Wisconsin Ave NW 

Washington, DC 20007

Dear Ambassador,

I am concerned by the continued arbitrary detention and unfair prosecution of journalist Floriane Irangabiye. She has been sentenced to 10 years in prison on vague charges of “undermining the integrity of the national territory.” The prosecution in court was based on comments critical of the government which she made during an online radio show. These comments and her work as a journalist are protected under the fundamental right to freedom of expression, and they are not a criminal offense.

I call on the Burundian authorities to immediately and unconditionally release Floriane Irangabiye, and to ensure that fundamental human rights, such as the right to freedom of expression and the right to a fair trial, as protected.

Yours Sincerely, 

